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June 18, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The Facilities Management Division of the Department of Executive Services is pleased to transmit the 2002 Major Maintenance Program Status Report to the King County Council for review and approval by motion.  The report includes the annual project status report as required in the Major Maintenance Reserve Fund section of the King County Code and the response to the following proviso in the 2002 adopted budget:

“Provided Further That: Of the 2002 appropriation amount for Fund 3421, $9,198,488 may be expended or encumbered only following council approval by motion of a report detailing the executive’s evaluation of the effectiveness of the county’s major maintenance program, as outlined in KCC 4.08.250D.4.  The executive’s report shall also include an evaluation of: the major maintenance model’s accuracy in estimating life-cycle maintenance costs; the completion rates for projects funded by the major maintenance reserve fund during the three full fiscal years, which are 1999, 2000, and 2001, the financing model has been implemented; and a proposal that justifies an appropriate level of reserves for the major maintenance reserve fund and an ordinance that authorizes the recommended reserves.”

The Major Maintenance Program, as developed by the Budget Office and the Department of Construction and Facilities Management (now Executive Services), has been considered a very innovative program for a public agency.  This innovation was a positive contributor to the Governing magazine’s “B” rating for capital project management in their Government Performance Project.  As with all new programs, it has always been recognized that there would be periodic revisions and refinements to the Major Maintenance Program after its implementation and practical application.

Two initiatives have been implemented to facilitate the transition to the next phase of development for the Major Maintenance Program.  The Facilities Management Division commissioned the Wright Runstad property management company to prepare a review and analysis of the Major Maintenance Financial Model.  This report, an attachment to the Major Maintenance Program Status Report described above, is consistent with Executive and Council support for the 2002 capital project entitled “Contractual Evaluation of MMRF Program and Model.”  

The second initiative to enhance the administration of the Major Maintenance Program is a comprehensive assessment of County owned buildings.  The Carter/Burgess Company has been selected to complete a detailed review of facility infrastructure.  Completion of this review in August or September of this year will result in improved accuracy of maintenance costs and financing requirements.

We are looking forward to the opportunity to discuss the Major Maintenance Program Status Report and other program enhancement initiatives with the King County Council.  With the submittal of this report, the Facilities Management Division requests that the King County Council, by motion, authorize the expenditure of the 2002 appropriated major maintenance projects.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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